PORTER METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION
SPECIAL MEETING
October 4, 2021
TOWN HALL

The Porter Police Commission was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

In attendance were Jeff Huckaby, Mark Lynk, Don Craft, Chief Todd Allen, Brian
Finley, Council Liaison

Approval of Minutes- Mr. Craft made a motion to approve the minutes of
September 27, 2021 minutes, Mr. Lynk made second.
Motion passed 3-0.

Monthly Reports-None
Old Business-None

New Business-Promotions-Chief Allen states as we call this meeting today on the
promotional process. The last meeting we had an executive session to do
interviews of all candidates and tonight we are going to put into place Lieutenant,
Sergeant, and Corporal. Chief Allen comments that the pay will not go into effect
until the budget for January 2022.

Mr. Huckaby is looking for a motion for Patrol Lieutenant #1 and #2.

Mr. Lynk made a motion for Lieutenant #1 Jason Holaway and Lieutenant #2
Daniel Dickey, Mr. Craft seconded.

Motion passed 3-0 with roll call vote.

Mr. Huckaby is looking for a motion for Patrol Sergeant #1 and #2.

Mr. Craft made a motion for Patrol Sergeant #1 Francisco Rodriguez and Patrol
Sergeant #2 Thomas Blythe, Mr. Lynk seconded.

Motion passed 3-0 with a roll call vote.

Chief Allen states that one of the corporals was just promoted to Lieutenant, that
would leave one corporal spot as of right now for patrol.
Mr. Huckaby is looking for a motion for one Patrol Corporal.



Mr. Lynk made a motion for Scott Cornelison as Patrol Corporal, Mr. Craft

seconded.
Motion passed 3-0 with roll call vote.

Chief Allen states that in this process of reorganizing the patrol division; however,
we have Corporal in the Detective Bureau that went through the entire process.
It was pointed out by one of the commission that her process she went through
she did very well and was asked if she was eligible to be a Sergeant. He would
entertain that it be the commission’s choice.

Mr. Craft made the motion to promote Detective Komisarcik to Sergeant, Mr.
Lynk seconded.

Motion passed 3-0 with roll call vote.

Public Comments-Jennifer Klug, 200 Franklin St, a number of years ago there was
an issue with visible tattoos. She was wondering if the Town should resend the
prohibition with the tattoos. Chief Allen comments that when he took over in
June he did a Special Order resending the tattoo order temporarily and he will get
with the commission at a later date and make it permanent.

Comments-Liaison-Mr. Finley congratulations to all those promoted.

Commission Comments-

Minutes approved this lgkday of NovemBe22021. M

Mark Lynk, Vice-Plesident
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